## KRIS W. KOBACH Secretary of State



Memorial Hall, 1st Floor 120 S.W. 10th Avenue Topeka, KS 66612-1594 (785) 296-4564

## Senate Committee on Ethics, Elections and Local Government

Testimony on HB 2256

Bryan A. Caskey, Director of Elections Kansas Secretary of State's office

January 24, 2018

Madam Chairwoman and Members of the Committee:

Thank you for the opportunity to testify on House Bill 2256. I am testifying as a proponent on this bill.

The Secretary of State's office is in favor of adding to the crime of electioneering, the gathering of signatures or otherwise circulating a petition, regardless of the subject matter, at any polling place on Election Day, or advance voting location when voting is occurring. It has come to our attention this practice has been done several times at locations throughout the state. This office believes the purpose of the polling place is to cast your vote without undue influence, or distraction. Petition circulators may add confusion to voters on why they are at the polling place, and what cause or candidate the circulators are promoting. Removing petition circulators from the polling place will eliminate this confusion.

This office is also in favor of moving the restriction on electioneering from 250 feet to 100 feet. However, this office would like to recommend an amendment to this bill that would exempt privately held property from the ban on electioneering.

Thank you for the opportunity to provide testimony in support of this bill, and I stand for any questions.

**Business Services:** (785) 296-4564 Web site: www.sos.ks.gov **Elections:** (785) 296-4561 Fax: (785) 296-4570 E-mail: kssos@sos.ks.gov Fax: (785) 291-3051